FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 1, ISSUE 15

Are You Hearing Bells?

A computerized, compact-disc carillon has been purchased by the college and placed in the tower. The carillon is currently programmed to play songs for ten minutes before each hour (8 a.m.-8 p.m.) and to chime the hour. The machine has a computer of more than 50 songs.

President Lynn Cundiff encouraged the purchase of the carillon to enhance the college atmosphere on campus and to make use of the tower. The carillon was purchased with Student Activities funds which were left over from previous years.

The carillon, along with the newly landscaped courtyard around the tower will be dedicated during Tower Hour, Friday, May 7, as part of President Cundiff's inauguration activities.

Nursing Program Added in Cartersville

Beginning with the fall quarter, nursing will be added to the curriculum in Cartersville, according to *Belen Nora*, *chairman*, *Division of Nursing*. The plans are currently pending approval by the Board of Regents.

The program will exactly match the nursing program here on campus and admission requirements will be the same. Twenty slots for first year nursing students will be available this fall, with priority going to Floyd College students who live in the

Cartersville area.

The second year nursing program will be added at the Cartersville campus in the fall of 1994.

The new program is being sponsored in part by Cartersville Medical Center and the curriculum labs will be conducted there.

A new faculty member will be added to the Division of Nursing to cover the Cartersville classes.

April 9, 1993

Foundation Activities

The Floyd College Foundation will hold a board meeting Wednesday, April 14, at 12 noon in the Solarium.

Barbara Myers, Development Coordinator, will present a proposal for Foundation activities for the remainder of the year.

The Floyd College Foundation will meet in full on Wednesday, May 19.

SACS Report

The SACS substantive change report is being compiled and will be submitted by May 1. The report is the college's response to SACS recommendations following the review received last fall.

The majority of the concerns and recommendations in the report involved the library operation at our Acworth campus. olks

Jackie Deere, coordinator, Volunteer Center, was elected president of the Council of Volunteer Administrators (COVA) of Rome and Floyd County during their annual meeting in January.

Phyllis Weatherly, director, Counseling Services, attended the American College Personnel Association national convention in Kansas City, MO, March 28-31. She also attended the pre-convention meetings for the Council of State Division Presidents. Phyllis has been appointed to a one-year term on the ACPA Ethics and Professional Conduct committee.

Mary Louise Lever, chairman, Floyd College Foundation, won the Georgia Beef Cookoff held earlier this month. Her recipe will now be submitted to the national competition.

Laura Musselwhite, instructor in History, presented two papers at the Georgia Association of Historians conference April 2-3 at West Georgia College in Carrollton. The papers were titled "The Impact of Humanism in Girls' Education in Early Tudor England" and "Falstaff: Nationalism's Tie to Character Formation" in The Merry Wives of Windsor, Falstaff, and Sir John in Love (this was a demonstration presentation in conjunction with the Berry Singers under the direction of Laura's husband, Harry Musselwhite).

At the same conference, *Jim Cook*, *professor of History*, chaired a session, and *Ralph*

Peters, assistant professor of History, presented comments on a session.

The Reverend Berry Boatner, a Floyd College student around 1974, has had a son in a serious automobile accident. A fund has been established to help defray some of the resulting medical costs. If you would like to contribute to the fund, contact Jim Cook, professor of History, or send a contribution to the First National Bank of Cedartown.

Don't forget your secretary! There are still spaces left at the annual Secretaries Day Luncheon scheduled for Wednesday, April 21, 11:30 a.m., at the Skytop Holiday Inn. Contact *Cherry Denney*, secretary, Public Service Department, to make reservations. The number is 295-6324.

Lctivities

Public Service and Continuing Education Courses scheduled to begin in the coming weeks include:

*Complying With Federal Laws Covering Sexual Harassment and Americans With Disabilities

*It's Time to Manage and Control Multiple Priorities

•Management & Leadership Skills for the Business Professional

◆WordPerfect I

*Recycling Solid Waste

*Taming of Operating System: Intermediate DOS Techniques

*How To Get A Loan For Your Business

For more information or to register for a course, call 295-6324.

WalkAmerica

The March of Dimes' Walk-America, a fund-raising event for children with birth defects, will be held Saturday, April 24, at 9 a.m. on the Berry College campus.

Becky Hicks, secretary, Division of Business, is the team captain for the faculty and staff this year.

Ms. Hicks is soliciting faculty and staff members to walk in the event. Walkers are asked to get pledges from family members and friends to support them on the 6.2 mile walk. If you can't make the entire distance, any distance will do.

There will be refreshments along the walking route and lunch will be served after the walk. Persons collecting \$10 or more will receive a frisbee and those collecting \$60 or more will receive a tee shirt. Last year Floyd College won several awards for having the most participation and having the largest increase in collection.

The March of Dimes is an organization that has been around a long time helping children born with birth defects. It is a very worthy cause. Please call Ms. Hicks at ext. 6327 and ask for a pledge form. VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!

If you can't walk in the WalkAmerica, please make a donation.

Floyd College Folks & Features is published biweekly on Friday. Deadline for copy is 12 noon Tuesday prior to publication. Information should be typed and submitted to the Public Information Office.